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May 24, 2013 

 

Mr. Dan Tangherlini 

Acting Administrator 

General Services Administration 

One Constitution Square 

1275 First Street, NE 

Washington, DC 20417 

 

Dear Mr. Tangherlini: 

 

On behalf of the Federal Managers Association (FMA), I am writing to congratulate you on your 

nomination for the position of Administrator of the General Services Administration (GSA). 

Over the past year as Acting Administrator, you restored the American people’s trust in GSA, 

and ensured that it is the archetype of efficiency within the federal government.  

 

When you were appointed Acting Administrator, GSA was mired with wasteful spending and 

lack of oversight. Through your diligent work and strong leadership, GSA was able to overcome 

this black eye and now champions responsible federal spending.  FMA truly appreciates your 

commitment to the General Services Administration, as well as the federal government and its 

employees. 

 

This past March, FMA members were fortunate to hear your keynote address during our 75th 

annual National Convention and Training Seminar. Our members still talk of your inspiring 

words to seek out innovative methods to promote productivity within federal departments and 

agencies. We eagerly anticipate what you will accomplish as Administrator.  

 

Congratulations again on your nomination. We look forward to continuing to work with you 

towards our mutual goal of promoting excellence in public service. 

 

Sincerely yours, 

 

  
Patricia J. Niehaus 

National President 

 


